JOHN W. NAYLOR
1113 SINCLAIR BLDG.
FORT WORTH 2, TEXAS

October 16, 1948

Dear Mr, Carter:

The biography of Mr, Garner autographed by
Bascom Timmons and yourself was received yester-
day and I am already enjoying it very much. As
you know, I have always thought that Mr. Garner
was a great Texan and I believe he would have
made a great president and that it would have
been a fine thing for the country in 1936 if
they had taken him, Consequently, I am very
happy to have his biography by Bascom Timmons,
to whom I know he talked often and without re-
gserve. The book is doubly valusble in that it
came to me from you with your autograph. I
much appreciate your thinking of me and send my
sincere thanks for the gift,

Mr. Amon Carter \
Box 1036
Fort Worth, Texas



